
 

June 2024                                                                           Volume 6 
 

The Samurai, Naozane Kumagai 

 

Shinran Shonin was perhaps one of Honen Shonin’s most documented disciples. I would like to share a story of one 

of Honen Shonin's other disciples this month. This disciple was a famous soldier named Naozane Kumagai who 

served the Genji Clan during the Heian period of Japanese history. 

During the Genpei War, one of the enemy soldiers Naozane fought and killed was of the same age as his son. He 

was shocked and felt the impermanence of life.  After that, he decided to become a Buddhist. Naozane asked 

Honen Shonin, "I killed a lot of people. But if it is possible, I would like to be born into the Pure Land. If I need to kill 

myself with a sword to be born into the Pure Land, I am determined to do that." Honen Shonin replied, "You don't 

have to kill yourself. Just recite the Nembutsu and you can be born into the Pure Land." It was at that moment 

Naozane encountered the Nembutsu teaching and became Honen Shonin's disciple. ”Just recite the Nembutsu” was 

the answer from Honen Shonin and his Nembutsu teaching. 

"Although I am without shame and self-reproach. And lack a mind of truth and sincerity, Because the Name is 

directed by Amida, its virtues fill the ten quarters. " (Shinran Shonin - Wasan) 

In this finite world, with our unstoppable blind passion, we have nothing that will help us reach the Pure Land, but 

Amida Buddha is trying to help us. Reciting the Nembutsu is not a condition for reaching the Pure Land, but a 

means to express gratitude for Amida's work. There is no quota for how many times we have to recite the 

Nembutsu. We can recite it as much as we want every time we feel grateful. 

After meeting Honen Shonin, many people’s lives changed and Shinran Shonin is also one of them. Shinran Shonin 

encountered a lot people in his life, but in particular, his encounter with Honen Shonin seemed important to him. In 

Kyogyoshinsho, Shinran Shonin wrote about Honen Shonin. His words indicate that his encounter and separation 

from Honen Shonin were the greatest joy and greatest sadness of his life. Shinran Shonin writes in the last part of 

Kyogyoshinsho: 

'' I have collected true words so that they may help others practice the way for birth. For my wish is that those 

who have attained birth may lead those who come after them and those who aspire for birth may follow their 

predecessors, thus following one after another endlessly and uninterruptedly until the boundless sea of birth and 

death is exhausted. " (Shinran Shonin - Kyogyoshinsho) 

As for the phrase “the boundless sea of birth and death," Shinran Shonin often compares Blind Passion with the Sea 

and Amida's Vow with the Ship. When Shinran Shonin met Honen Shonin and encountered the path of Nembutsu, 

he wanted to share the teachings of Nembutsu with people born in the future.  



 
Blind passion constantly bubbles up in the heart, however the desire to be born in the Pure Land does not arise. 

Fortunately, that is proof that you are the target of Amida Buddha's vow. 

“The ocean of birth-and-death, of painful existence, has no bound; Only by the ship of Amida's universal Vow. Can 

we, who have long been drowning, Unfailingly be brought across it.” (Shinran Shonin - Wasan) 

 

 

 

 

Last month's quiz answers 

Tonkatsu and Tonkotsu are both Japanese cuisine names. 

Tonkotsu [Pork-bone based soup ramen]    Tonkatsu [Pork cutlet]  

”Ton” means pork, “Katsu” means cutlet, and “Kotsu” means bone. I often hear the word Tonkotsu Ramen, but I 

don't often hear the word Tonkatsu Ramen. They have similar pronunciations but different meanings.         

 

The next quiz 

What is the popular food to eat on Christmas eve in Japan? 

1. KFC         2. McDonald’s           3. Dunkin Donuts         

In Gassho, 
Rev. Noritaka Imada                                               
If you need to contact Rev. Imada, you can email him at: imadabca@gmail.com 
 

******************************************* 

BCF ELECTIONS  
 

Please make sure you return 

your election ballot and 

proposed change ballot no 

later than June 15th. Thank you. 

mailto:imadabca@gmail.com


 

 

 



 

Join us for Sunday Service 
 

 

June Shotsuki Hoyo and Family Service 

Celebrating Dharma School Graduates and Fathers 

June 9, 2024 at 10 a.m. 

 
Officiant: Rev. Noritaka Imada 

 
There will be a Potluck Luncheon following the service. 

 

Food assignment by last name: 

Main Dishes: A to N 

Salads: O to T 

Desserts: U to Z 

 

Please rsvp to florinbuddhist@gmail.com.   

 

Thank you!! 
 
**The front gates may be locked 15 minutes after the start of scheduled services and/or activities.  Thank you.  

 
In the event of a change, we will post the updates on our website, Facebook page and send out a message to our email list.    
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Buddhist Church of Florin 

OBON Festival 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Saturday, July 20, 2024 
 

Hatsubon/Nokotsudo Service   3 pm 

   Exhibits & Demonstrations  4 pm – 7 pm 

       Snack Bar  4 pm – 7 pm 

       Sacramento Taiko Dan  6:30 pm 

           Obon Odori  7 pm 

 

Obon Odori Practice: July 9 – 11 & 16 – 18 at 7 pm 

 

Florin Obon Workshop 
July 18 from 5:30 pm 

Sponsored by Florin JACL and Buddhist Church of Florin 

 
7235 Pritchard Road, Sacramento, CA  95828 

Visit www.florinbuddhist.org 

  



 

  



 

 
  

  



 
Buddhist Church of Florin 

Governing Board Meeting Highlights 

May 9, 2024 

1. Many thanks to Lotus Club’s Gary O., Ben K., Greg C., Harvey K., Walter M. and Lon T. who received the 

shipment of new chairs donated by the BWA for the multipurpose room.  They went above and beyond 

moving the chairs to the chicken pit and later moving them from there to the multipurpose room.  Thank 

you to Margie S. for cleaning and placing the chairs.  

2. Progress continues with our BCF website refresh. Thanks to Tyson Fong, Jan Takeuchi, Gary Takeuchi, and 

Jonathan Okamoto. They have been diligently re-creating and moving current web pages to the new domain 

and creating ordering and payment functionality. More to follow as the process continues. 

3. Pickleball will meet every Sunday at 1 pm unless there is a conflicting event scheduled for the space. 

4. Sacramento Kendo will be hosting a tournament in the gym on June 23rd. Contact Glenn Harada 

(gcstharada@yahoo.com) for more information.  All are welcome to watch. 

5. The Board has considered the candidate pool for the upcoming elections. Since the pool is small and people 

may be unwilling to serve if elected, the Board has decided to merge the 3 toban groups to one and change 

directors at large to two (for the entire group). Many of the existing Board members have agreed to serve a 

second term, with the idea that newly elected members will be mentored by the current Board member to 

learn about the duties and responsibilities. (See the article in this newsletter). 

6. BCF is hosting the district-wide Chicken Throwdown event. The event, to be held next spring, will put 

temples in the district against each other over who makes the best teriyaki chicken! Walnut Grove currently 

holds the perpetual trophy. The event is a fundraiser for the Northern California District Council and 

proceeds are used to fund the education program. Contact Elizabeth Fujii (eefujii@gmail.com) if you’d like 

to help with this fun and tasty event. Let’s unseat Walnut Grove!! 

7. SAVE THE DATE: Obon Festival on July 20.  Service will be at 3 pm with Guest Speaker Rev. Michael 

Endo of the Buddhist Church of Oakland. Obon Odori practice will be July 9, 10, 11 & 16, 17, 18 at 7 pm. 

Cultural exhibits and demonstrations are planned.  Lots of hands are needed for a successful event.  Please 

volunteer by contacting Lois Kashiwase (loiskash2@comcast.net). 

8. Have you paid your 2024 membership dues?  If not, please send in as soon as possible. Questions may be 

directed to Membership Chair, Susan Takeda (s.takeda@comcast.net).  

9. Thank you to Lloyd Okimura for continuing to take on the task of minor facilities repair.  The list seems 

endless, and we appreciate his persistence! 

 

  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                 
 

  



 

  



 
  



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 


